Regular Meeting
Milford Board of Health
May 13, 2019

Members Present: Leonard Izzo, Chairman, Kenneth Evans, Paul Mazzuchelli

Others Present:    Lisa Tamagni, Minute Clerk  
                                
At 6:00pm Chairman Izzo called the meeting to order.

The minutes of the April 30, 2019 meeting were read and approved by the members.

The Board Members discussed in further the detail the Harvey contract negotiation.  The Board wants to ensure a seamless transition for the Town and Residents.  Harvey will continue to provide the exact same services as Republic at much lower cost.  This will allow the service to continue off the tax base.   

The members discussed the open position for the Health Agent.  One of the concerns of the board that was raised was the starting salary may not be competitive enough to attract the right applicants for the position.  Pay rate is a crucial element when it comes to retaining the best people for the job.  Paul Mazzuchelli made a motion to post the job description on Indeed and Beacon to expand the geographic reach of applicants.  Chairman Lenny Izzo and Kenny Evans 2nd the motion. 

The Board reviewed the 2020 VNA Contract and Chairman Lenny Izzo signed the contract that renews the contract with the VNA through June 2020.    

Paul Mazzuchelli talked about having mattress recycling company to come into our next meeting to discuss the possibility to implement a mattress and box spring pick up program.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Lenny Izzo discussed also inviting Mike Szczepan from EL Harvey into the next meeting to continue talks regarding the new rubbish/recycling contract to make sure everything is running on timeline to begin service in Milford starting July 1, 2019.  

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.


 









